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To commemorate Shore Acres
50th anniversary as a state park,
Rhododendron Sunday, Mother’s
Day was celebrated with the
theme, Where were you in "422.

A 1940’s hat display and!
memorabilia relating to women of
World War II plus petit fours and
punch were enjoyed by visitors

to the Garden House.

This annual event always
brings many people to the
Gardens and many of them have
questions about rhododendrons,
as well as gardening questions in
general. George Guthrie, Shore
Acres’ landscape supervisor, was
there to answer their questions.

The Dow family (on bench in
photo) asked George to identify a
bright pink rhody, unlike any in
the Gardens; one that he had
never seen before. Pictures were
taken and George said he would
do some research to get them an

answer.
* Xk %
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You are invited
to a POTLUCK PICNIC
for Friends and Volunteers

and Supporters
Sunday, June 28, 1992
Sunset Bay Picnic Shelter
Starts at 1 - Potluck at 2
We’ll provide burgers...dogs...all the fixin’s...
soft drinks...table service.
Please bring a salad or dessert.

* If you can attend, call our
Message Machine 756-5401

PARKS COMMISSION
WELCOMED BY FRIENDS

More than a hundred people attended the celebration dinner
held May 13th to greet Oregon State Parks Commissioners. A
special thanks to Celia Sheridan and Ron Hjort for making the
arrangements and to Marty Crouse and Chris Rosman for a
delightful musical interlude before and during dinner.

Local guests included State Representative Walt Schroeder,
Oregon Department of Transportation Commissioner John
Whitty, representatives from the Bureau of Land Management,
Coos County Parks, Coos Bay city government, and many guests
of Friends of Cape Blanco and Friends of Shore Acres. Also
attending were state parks staff from Salem and throughout
Region 3.

The program included presentations from Commissioner Lynn
Newbry, Friends of Shore Acres President David Bridgham,
Friends of Cape Blanco President Bill Sweet, and Cape Blanco
curator Jack Zaring. Recognition was given to Les and Dorothy
Wall and Paul and Bert Kuper of Friends of Yaquina Bay
Lighthouse for the Governor’s Annual Volunteerism Award they
received April 29 in Salem.

The State Parks Commission was holding its regular quarterly
meeting in Coos Bay; topics included permit fee amendments, RV
registration fees, and the Upper McKenzie Scenic Waterway
Rules. A budget workshop held in the afternoon prior to the
dinner considered many different possibilities in budget
discussions for the 1993-1995 biennium - both in the form of
increasing revenues and budget reductions. A more definite
budget will be prepared for the commission’s June meeting with
final budget approval scheduled for July. By August 1, it will be
sent to the governor, who will review it prior to sending it to the
Oregon State Legislature at the outset of its 1993 session in
January.
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FIRST SHORE ACRES BIATHLON - A BIG SUCCESS

It was a sunny and

warm May 9th. The
event - a biathlon race -
5K run, 20K bike, 5K
run. Twenty-eight
hardy souls turned out
to either run and bike
the course solo, or team
up to run or bike with
one other participant.

Race director Eric
Hamner coordinated
volunteers to plan and
put on the event.

These volunteers were
from Friends of Shore
Acres, South Coast
Running Club, city and
county police reserves,
and an amateur radio
club.

Participants commented after the race that it
was a challenging and beautiful course and theyre
looking forward to a tradition of biathlons at Shore
Acres.

The start/finish/transition area was near the
large field at Shore Acres. Runners left the park
and ran south to Simpson Reef viewpoint, then
back to Shore Acres (5K). Bikers left the park and
biked north to the Bastendorff Beach area, then
back to Cape Arago for a turn-around, then back to
Shore Acres (20K). The remaining 5K run was a
repeat of the first.

Top finishers, awarded myrtlewood plaques,
were Nick Furman (male solo); Alan and Karen

Participants look forward to a tradition of biathlons.

Hirschmugl (mixed team); Cindy Evanow and Amy
Lovean (female team); and Larz Richardson and
Joel Jenkins (male team).

THANKS - Tamara Nelson, assistant race

director; Elise and Eric Hamner, Gourmet Coastal
Coffees (coffee, refreshments and bike racks);
Thomas and Son Distributors (water bottles and
Pepsi cups); City of Coos Bay (traffic cones);
South Coast Running Club (race clock); Nick
Furman (t-shirt design); Friends volunteers -
Frank, Donna, and Mike Smith; Carol Ventgen and
Mike Perkins; Wally Johnson; and David and
Shirley Bridgham.

Reserves: Coos County Sheriff’'s Office-Jim

Brende, John Goodwin,

. i
Participants said the course was challenging and beautiful.

Greg Dimit, Charlie
Cicorria, and Lisa Bode;
from Coos Bay Police
Department: Kelley
Andrews, Greg Jones,
Jason Patterson, Scott
LaFevre, Lee Pierson
and Andy Osborn; North
Bend Police Department-
Tom Griffin, Char So,
and Dan Gray.

Ham radio operators
from the Coos County
Radio Club included Ken
Bonsall, Joe Davis, Kevin
Harkins, Mike Jantzen,
Peter Jones, John
McReynolds, George
Toth, and Carl Siminow.
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Pond Cleaning

by Gregg Nelson, Bureau of Land Management

In 1989 I heard
that members and
volunteers of the
Friends of Shore
Acres were volun-
teering to clean the
reflecting pond in the
Oriental Garden at
Shore Acres. As a
Friend, I thought this
was my chance to get
out and make a time
commitment to the
park - after all, it’s
one of the places I
take all my out-of-
town visitors, and the
least I could do is give
something back to
help it stay beautiful.

I talked two of my
co-workers into
helping, and the three
of us, along with
many of the Friends,
donned our raingear
and rubber boots, and
waded into the muck. We spent
several hours scraping, sweeping,
and shoveling the mud from the
sides and bottom of the pond,
picking up coins, and trimming
back vegetation. This was hard
work, but enjoyable, since we
knew a clean pond would be our
reward. The worst was the last,
when the muck got so thick, and
the only way to get rid of it was
to bucket it into wheelbarrows,
and haul it away.

What was the problem?
George Guthrie showed me. The
drain was only about 4" across;
with a gate valve that only opens
half-way, reducing the flow to
about a 2" pipe, which keeps
clogging; and the drain is a foot
higher than the lowest point in
the pond - and for a flat-bottom
pond, that adds up to a lot of
water and muck.

I told George that I thought
we could solve part of the
problem by borrowing equipment
and getting some volunteers from

the Bureau of Land Management
(BLM - that’s where I work). The
BLM has water pumps for fires
that we could use to pump the
water and muck out of the pond.

So for the next two years,
15-20 BLM volunteers with good
attitudes (you need one to shovel
muck) came out with pumps,
shovels, brooms, buckets, and
wheelbarrows to help the
Friends. But the basic problem
with the drain remained.

In March of 1992, Arnie Nee
and David Rosenkrance, two
BLM engineers, went out to the
gardens and surveyed the bottom
of the pond. Dennis Graham
used the survey to plot a contour
map with 0.2 foot contours, which
showed the low point, the old
drain, and the out-flow area
under the bridge. Dennis
designed a new drain, and
presented the plans to George
and Andy LaTomme for approval.
All we needed to install the new
drain was a clean pond.

The date was set for the
weekend before Mother’s Day. I
posted "Volunteers Needed" signs
on all the BLM office doors, with
information on what-where-when.
On Friday, BLMers Ron Patnode,
Chris Hamilton, Al Swanson and
I loaded up all the equipment,
and got ready for the Saturday
cleaning. Saturday morning Ron
drove to the park with a fire
truck, and we laid down some
fire hose to wash down the pond.
We started pumping water from
the pond, and waited for the
volunteers.

By 9:30 the pond was
swarming with help - twenty-five
BLM family members (14 adults
and 11 children), plus four
Friends. Together we pumped
out the pond, picked up coins,
caught goldfish, frogs, and newts,
trimmed the brush, and hauled
away the muck. The final hour
was the same back-breaking-
bucket-brigade labor as the last
few years, but this time >>>
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everyone knew it was the last time.

On Monday Dennis, Arnie,
David, and I were joined by Bill
Huret (BLM), George Guthrie, and
two Shutter Creek inmates. We
cut open the pond with a cement
saw, dug under the existing drain,
installed a new drain, and
cemented the whole thing back up.
By Mothers Day the pond was
refilled.

Thanks go to Mel Chase (BLM’s
District Manager, who OK’d the
use of the equipment) and Lillie
Hikida (supervisor to Dennis,
Arnie, David, and Bill). Many
thanks also to the volunteers:
Chris, Kate, Whitney, and Laurel
Hamilton; Jon, Brian, and Kathryn
Menten; Jack Vaughn; Ray and
Dottie Orazem; Mel Chase; Vicki
Ursitti; John Schwartz; Gregg,
Connie, Erika, and Travis Nelson,
Bob Golden; Scott Knowles; Ron
and Louis Patnode; Christian
Lorenz; John, Jeremy, and Tim
Fields; Alan Hoffmeister; Connie
and Arianne Eslinger; Cranson
Fosburg; Donna Fawcett; and
George Guthrie. Thanks also go to
the crew who surveyed the pond
and put in the new drain; the
Friends for providing coffee,
donuts, oranges, pop, and pizza;
and Luis Velasquez - local
photographer and Friend, who
captured everyone’s hard work on
film.

Hopefully, the next time the
pond is cleaned, we only need to
pull the plug, hose it down, and
count the money.

Gregg Nelson saving goldfish.

New Assistant at Sunset Bay

by Andy LaTomme, Sunset Bay Park District Manager

If good
things are
worth waiting
for, Sunset
Bay’s new
Assistant
District
Manager must be great -- it took
over ten months to fill the
vacancy created when Bill
Moragne moved to Farewell
Bend State Park.

Dan Lucas comes to us most
recently from Willamette Mission
State Park in the Champoeg
State Park District. However,
Dan is not new to Sunset Bay,
having worked as a Park Ranger
in the Shore Acres gardens
during 1983.

Dan Lucas - New Assistant

Actually, Dan and I go back a lot further than that. I worked
for his dad, Owen Lucas (presently the Eastern Oregon Region
Supervisor) at Fort Stevens State Park from 1972 -1976. I first
met Dan when he joined my Boy Scout troop in Warrenton. Boy,
suddenly I feel old -- Dan and his wife Rickie now have three
children: Kristy, age 9: Kimberly, age 6: and Kevin, age 5. When
he was here the last time, they had only one.

Although Dan has worked for State Parks for 12 years, he has
over 30 years of park experience, having lived in Bullards Beach,
Sunset Bay, and Fort Stevens State Parks as a boy. (Take it from
me, living in a park gives you and your kids a lot of park
experience.) "With a lifetime of park work for background
experience,” he says, "other careers weren’t even seriously
considered.

Dan is looking forward to the management challenges
associated with a complex park operation like Sunset Bay. Close
work with a volunteer co-op will be a new experience for him, too.
"I really appreciate the work that volunteers can do for our parks
and their visitors. I'm looking forward to the Friends’ summer
events, and my family and I can’t wait for Christmas." (He can say
that because he’s never put up or taken down 100,000 lights.)

COMING SOON....

A new and enlarged Gift and Information Center
A full-color sixteen page Shore Acres Viewbook
Interpretive signs at Simpson Reef Overlook
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GARDEN NOTES

by George Guthrie, Landscape Maintenance Superintendent

In the words of Dorothy
getting back to Kansas (and
George arriving at Shore Acres) -
there’s no place like home! After
nine months of helping out at
Sunset Bay and lots of pencil
pushing and paper shuffling, it
was actually a treat to get my
hands dirty planting pansies and
harassing weeds in the garden.

Thanks to the entire gang at
Sunset Bay for all their patient
assistance in my "learning
experience" at the campground.
A special thanks to Frank, Ellie,
and the whole Shore Acres crew
for keeping the faith, holding the
fort, and doing a super job of
keeping the garden green and

growing.

I hope that most of you got a
chance to check out the spring
flowers at Shore Acres. The dry
warm weather may have been
somewhat scary to gardeners
worrying about drought - but the
tulips loved it - no rain to spot
the petals, no wind to break the
stems (wow) - one of the best
"shows" I've ever seen. Thank
you, Ma Nature for that and
thanks also for some rain later
on in the month to keep every-
thing else clean and green.

The annual muck-raking
(A.K.A. pond clean-up) went off
without a hitch and thanks goes
to BLM volunteers spearheaded
by Gregg Nelson and Dennis
Graham for devising and

installing a new and improved
drainage system that should
make next year’s pond scum
troubles go down the drain in a
New York minute!

Now that I've got the "thank-
you’s" out of the way, I can move
right on to the "good byes" -cause
your humble 'n obedient
correspondent is getting set to go
to England for two weeks of
intense garden hopping, flower
finding and similar fun stuff in
some of the famous places like
Kew and Exbury. I'm really
looking forward to this and
should I survive the trip, I hope
to share some travel tidbits with
you in the next newsletter. Until
then, have fun - I know I will !!

<

THE LUNCH BUNCH - HUNGRY BEACH CLEANERS

It rained ...
and it was cold ...
but that didn’t
stop more than
400 volunteers
from cleaning
Oregon’s beaches,
Saturday, March
14th. The
annual clean-up
effort in our area
was coordinated
by Region Beach
Coordinator
Linda Wilcox and
Sunset Coordi-
nator Shirley
McGuire. Out of
a state-wide total
of nearly 8 tons,
local volunteers
cleaned up 3,025
pounds.

Volunteers were cold, wet, and hungry!

Besides the self-
satisfaction that
comes from a job
well done,
volunteers also
received a free
lunch at Sunset
Bay State Park.
Andy LaTomme
grilled the hot
dogs and Friends
volunteers Bob
and Doris
Emmett, David
Bridgham, and
Bill Traviss
helped serve.
Coos Bay Safe-
way provided the
food and the
Friends added
hot coffee.

Watch for fall clean-up date and help keep Oregon’s beaches beautiful!
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CALENDAR

June 21 - Rose Sunday, Father’s Day

Garden House open 1 - 5 pm

"Where were you in 427"

Commemorating Shore Acres 50th Anniversary
Refreshments and rose experts to answer your questions.

June 28 - Potluck Picnic

A Gathering of Friends, Volunteers, and Supporters
Sunset Bay Picnic Shelter

Starts at 1 pm - Potluck at 2 pm

We'll provide burgers...dogs...all the fixin’s...soft drinks...table service.

Please bring a salad or dessert.

If you can attend, please call 756-5401 (Message machine, sometimes a real person)

July 17 - Oregon Coast Music Festival Garden Concert
The Swing Beans - Bluegrass/Swing Band - 12:30 pm
Friends will park cars and sell fresh raspberry and/or chocolate sundaes and lemonade.

July 25 - Coos County Radio Club HAMFEST
North Bend Junior High School - 9 am - 5 pm

August 8 - 18th annual Sandblast '92
Southwestern Oregon Street Rods Car Show (pre 1954)
Shore Acres State Park - 1 -4 pm

SHOWING
WEEKDAYS
AT

THE
GARDEN
HOUSE

MULTI-IMAGE

SLIDE SHOW

The Shore
Acres Story

First Simpson mansion on the cliffs of Shore Acres built in 1906.
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Shoreacres Memories

by Cranson Fosburg

I moved to Shoreacres in 1914 with my father and
mother, Seymour and Dillie Fosburg. My father took care of
the stock and my mother cooked for a crew of six to nine
men who lived in the cookhouse. We came to the area from
Portland on the boat, The Bridgewater. A horse and wagon
met us at Charleston. There was a dirt road that went back
of the foreman’s cottage at Shoreacres. The foreman was
J.R. (Jack) Brown, a Scottish man. I was about 5 years old
and the only child on the estate.

My father was in charge of the deer park, the chicken
houses, the dairy cows, and a thoroughbred trotting horse,
King. 1 got to ride him sometimes. Later he was given to
my father. I would play with the tame deer that had a 12-
foot fence around their enclosure. One could see the first
mansion across the cliffs from the deer park.

The chickens were Rhode Island Reds that were good egg
layers. There were 5 chicken coops. I imagine the eggs were
sold to Byler’s store in North Bend. The milk from the dairy
cows was taken by the milk boat Vega to Charleston and sold
locally. L.J. Simpson had a big prize bull that was taken to
the State Fair. I do not remember if it won a ribbon.

My father worked on the estate until 1918.

Some of the people that I remember were Ray Dunson,
the lighthouse keeper - we used to join his family at the
lighthouse [Cape Arago] for Christmas. We could go across
the bridge then. J.R. Brown used to play Santa Claus.

E.B. Leon was the second gardener foreman after Jack
Brown. Tom Wasson ran the Sunset Bay Inn. I imagine
L.J. owned it, but Tom ran it. I remember how the horses
would have to run through between the waves at Sunset
Beach. One of the crew on the estate was Jim Richardson, J.R. (Jack) Brown - Simpson'’s first gardener foreman
who later became police chief of Portland.

I was in Mansion #1 several times. I used to get in the bolsters of the beds and roll around and play.
There was a ballroom on thz third floor. The picture J.R. Brown gave us shows a large living room. There
were nine Navajo rugs on the hardwood floors and Persian rugs over the staircase. The fireplace was made of
stone and there was a chandelier on the mantel. There was a large desk in the middle of the room, wicker
furniture, soft stuffed chairs and a sofa. A player piano was under the staircase.

I have a picture taken by the pond that shows a large round rock with a fountain coming out of it to a
basin. There was a carriage house in the trees to the north of the mansion. The pergola was next to the
gardener’s house. The walkways were made out of sand from Shell Island. Next to the barn was the power
plant for electricity.

EDITOR’S NOTE: Cranson Fosburg, a retired forester and photographer, is a member of the Friends. He'’s
an avid pond cleaner and always helps park cars for the Music Festival. In 1990 he agreed to be interviewed
by Linda Comstock for the Friends Living History Project. Recently he gave us the photo of J.R. Brown and a
copy of a merit certificate awarded to Brown by the Scotch Education Department which states "“The Lords of
the Committee of the Privy Council on Education in Scotland, Hereby Certify that John Brown a Scholar in
Edinburgh James Gillespie’s School having been examined in June 1899 has show, thorough proficiency in
Reading, Writing, Arithmetic and English according to the requirements for the Merit Certificate, and has
received efficient instruction in an approved curriculum of studies embracing the following subjects: Geography
and British History.” Thanks for the memories, Cranson.
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GIFT AND INFORMATION CENTER

by Tony Mason, Manager

During March the weather was unseasonably
clear and warm. Spring flowers started their
colorful show early and people were in the garden
soaking it all in. The inventory had been taken
out of storage and placed on the shelves. Then the
rains came. And thus our season began on the
first weekend of April.

Who knows what the rest of the season will
bring, but we are looking forward to it here in the
GaIC. Shore Acres will celebrate fifty years as a
state park in December. In anticipation of that
event, the Gift and Information Center will have
several new items. Besides the limited edition
poster (proceeds of which go to a memorial
fountain), we will have a 50th sweatshirt and
t-shirt, a gold mylar postcard/sticker, plus an
etched, clear glass coffee mug. All items should be
available in the Center by the first of June.

Watch for a series of six postcards of historical
photographs of L.J. Simpson’s Shoreacres estate, as
well as some new books - including nature,
cooking, and children’s subjects. Not only will the
GalC have these new items, it will continue to
stock the fine variety of quality books, audio/video

tapes, clothing and notecards that you have come
to expect. So come on out, enjoy the spring garden
displays and talk to one of our volunteers. Our
greatest joy is sharing the park with you.

If you would like to order any item stocked in
the GalC, send a list of the item(s) you wish to
purchase including the code number (if known),
quantity, size, description, price and your address
to: Gift and Information Center - Mail Order, Friends
of Shores Acres, Inc., P.O. Box 1172, Coos Bay OR
97420. Don’t forget to send a check or money order
for the total amount plus 10% for shipping and
handling. Minimum order is $10 (except for
notecard only orders, which are $2 each, including
shipping/handling), Sorry, no membership
discounts on mail order items. For more
information call me, Tony Mason, at 396-5792. All
proceeds go to support interpretive, educational
and physical development programs developed by
the Friends for Shore Acres State Park and other
parks in the Sunset Bay Park District.

If you would like to help staff the Gift and
Information Center, please contact Ellen Garner at
888-3484.

Memorial Contributions will fund
reconstruction of Garden Fountain.

Have you been missing the wonderful sights and sounds
of a lively fountain on the central walk at Shore Acres Gardens?

The Friends have developed a plan to rebuild the fountain
using memorial contributions.
and now
Memorial contributions of $25 or more will be acknowledged
with a personal token of remembrance.

- The donor will receive a signed numbered special edition poster
commemorating Shore Acres’ 50th Anniversary - 1942-1992.
- The gift will be recorded in a Memorial Journal
to be displayed in the new Gift and Information Center.
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GARDEN HIGHLIGHTS YEAR 'ROUND

January - fuschia, heather, red-hot poker, Viburnum tinus,
cyclamen

February - rhododendrons start, cut-back roses, spring
crocus start, primulas

March - daffodils, hyacinths, tulips, "hino-crimson" azaleas,
star magnolia, spring crocus, Oregon grape

April - Darwin’s barberry, daffodils, tulips, pansy (Viola),
flowering cherry, ceanothus, flowering crabapple, Pieris
(andromeda), azalea, rhododendron

May - azalea/rhodies (peak bloom), calla lily, Cistus ("rock
rose"), Geum ("Grecian rose"), Siberian Iris

June - annuals start, roses start, greenhouse opens for
visitors, Agapanthus (lily of the Nile, Callistemon (bottle
brush), native lily, Japanese Iris

July - water lily, hanging basket fuschias, dahlias/cardinal
flower lobelia start, outdoor Oriental lilies

August - Shasta daisy start, montbretia, dahlias, lobelias
continue

X s . ‘.’;. .‘.‘6 e u > dag 2
September - heather, Kaffir lily, autumn crocus, hydrangea Don't miss Rose Sunday, Father's Day, June 21st.
October - roses continue, lift dahlias, remove annuals, plant spring bulbs

November - "tree" dahlias, yuccas

December - fuschias, primulas, red-hot pokers, viburnum, hydrangea, Holiday Lights

6TH ANNUAL HOLIDAY LIGHTS AND A wonderful letter . . .

OPEN HOUSE AT SHORE ACRES '92
March 19, 1992

December 10 - January 3

4 pm - 10 pm every night

(including Christmas Eve, Christmas,
and New Year’s Eve)

Dear Friends of Shore Acres,

As a Garden Club we were pleased to tour Shore
Acres this past summer. We thoroughly enjoyed it,
and many have been back since, and took out-of-
state guests.

Enclosed is our check for $25. Keep up the good
work.

It’s nearly time to think about checking lights,
baking cookies, decorating the garden house, and
hosting and entertaining visitors. A barbershop
chorus from Canby has already reserved a time to
sing.

Those of you that expressed interest in the
planning process will be contacted after the Oregon
Coast Music Festival in July. With more than
100,000 lights planned for this year it’s going to
take a lot of us to get the job done!

Sincerely,

Jacqueline Purcell, Treasurer
Wilark Park Garden Club
6120 Windsor Is. Rd. N.
Salem, Oregon 97303
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Welcome New and Returning Members - 1992

BENEFACTOR
Don & Robin Harms

SPONSOR

Bob & Jean Macy

North Bend Garden Club
Gene & Crystal Shoji
Frank & Donna Smith

PATRON

Don & Margaret Burdg
Kay & Philip Cogswell
Carole & Pete Dawson
Sue & Fred Ehrman
Ms Leslie A Gabel

Tom & Gloria Hillstrom
Nadine L Knutson

Jim & Betty Ohman
Jim & Bobbi Wilson
Wilark Park Garden Club

(since Winter Newsletter)

FAMILY

Reese & Carol Bender
Don & Cindy Crawford
Wallace & Helen Ferguson
Eric & Elise Hamner

Ron & Bernice Hjort

Mike & Carol Perkins
Ward & Monica Robertson
Dean & Dixie Sheldon
Luis & Josefina Velasquez
Bill & Shary Werdell
Linda Lopez

INDIVIDUAL
Sandra Archerd
Nancy L Hammer
Rachel Harwood
Carl Siminow
Patty Wylie

SENIOR

Frank & Opal Bryant
Kent & Ethel Ferris
Carl & Marjorie Jensen
Dick Van Natta

THANKS !

Summer Board Meetings
Shore Acres Garden House
7:30 p.m.

June 9
July 14
August 11

Members and Visitors
Welcome

Thanks, park hosts, for operating THAN Ié'STEEKS Thanks, volunteers who helped with the Beckham
the Gift and Information Center ()LU Book Signing and Rhododendron Sunday - Connie
and showing the slide show weekdays. & Arianne Eslinger, Jean Donason, Ann Koppy,
April hosts - John and Emma Szanto Doris & Bob Emmett, Vera Fusano, Gladys Rohe,
May hosts - W.B. and Pauline Barnett Pam Laurie, Vivien Day, and George Guthrie.

MEMBERSHIP

The Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. is a private non-profit organization with tax-exempt status. Its purpose is
to participate in interpretive, educational and physical development programs with Sunset Bay Park District.
Membership runs from January Ist to December 31st.

As a member, you will receive a membership card, Friends decals and our quarterly Shore Acres Journal.
You also receive a 10% discount on sales items if you show your membership card at the Gift and
Information Center. To become a member or to renew your membership, fill out the application form and
return with your check or money order to Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., P.O. Box 1172, Coos Bay OR
97420.

Individual, Senior, or Student $10 [ ] Family $15 [ ] Patron $25 [ ] Sponsor $50 [ ] )g
Benefactor $100 [ ]  Sustaining $250 [ ]  Life $500 [ ] Gift

Name

Address and phone number

Pl:ase circle activities you would like to help with.

Board of Directors Gift and Information Center Garden Sitting/Tours Pond Cleaning
Rhododendron Sunday/Mothers Day Rose Sunday/Fathers Day Oregon Coast Music Festival/July

Printed by South Coast Printing

Holiday Lights & Open House/December
Recycled Paper @



ROSE SUNDAY, FATHER’S DAY - JUNE 21

GARDEN CONCERT - JULY 17

POTLUCK PICNIC - JUNE 28

Photo by Ward Robertson

The Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
P.O. Box 1172

Coos Bay OR 97420
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